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Come and Fellowship and Celebrate with the Body!

Greetings in the precious Name of our Lord and Savior!  Blessings to each of you!  You have been in my prayers.  I would like to personally invite each of you to come to Pastors/Spouses Retreat in October.  It is a time for us to come together for fellowship, joy, and celebration!  We do not have that many opportunities to celebrate and laugh today.  Everyone is invited to the table.  We will be having a TNT- Talent--No Talent Show! Please consider coming and joining in the fun!  If you have not been to retreat in a long time, please reconsider.  We plan a great time of fellowship in the Lord!  The retreat will be held on October 27-29, 2006, at the Bedford Glen Hotel in Bedford, Massachusetts.  Something new…..  We will be retreating from Friday evening until Sunday afternoon!  Something old…..  Please review preaching assignments and I would suggest that an anointed lay leader be asked to bring forth the Word on that Sunday.  I remember my first sermon that I ever did at Boston Chapel (I am dating myself) was on layperson Sunday.  What a great experience!  I still have the message.  I thought I had material for hours…… I delivered the sermon in ten minutes and had to use the reminder of the time singing as filler!  What a learning time it was for me and I am still learning!  As it says in the Word, we must not give up meeting with one another and that we must come away to rest and celebrate with HIM!

Love and appreciate every single one of you!

Blessings,

     Jossie

No Strain – No Pain – Retreat Part III

October 27-29, 2006

 Bedford Glen Hotel

(Same place as last year just a new name)
44 Middlesex Turnpike, Bedford, MA 01730


 Speakers:   Dr. Jossie Owens and Pastors and Ministers from 
the New England District Church of the Nazarene

TIME: Beginning at 7:00 PM Friday, October 27th - Sunday, October 29th
COST: $340 per couple; One person, single occupancy, $270 [Sharing a room, $170].  (Some financial help is available if needed, contact the district office.)
MEALS:  Saturday evening banquet is included in the cost.  Friday dinner, and Saturday and Sunday lunch are NOT included in the cost. You are “on your own” for those meals.
DRESS CODE: Very, very Casual 


For more information, please contact the district office at: 617-786-9496.
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Sunday School 
Ministries

Ron Keller, District 

Sunday School 
Ministries Chairperson

Christian Lay Training
All teachers, church staff, church officers and laymen need to learn.  For help in all areas of the Christian life, from teaching instructions to a study on holiness, we can depend upon our Nazarene Christian Lay Training program.  To see the new CLT educational modules and on-line resources, go to www.clt.nazarene.org.  You will also be able to view the latest denomination-wide study at that website.  

Ladies Retreat

The dates of October 6, 7 and 8 are almost here.  There is still a short amount of time to register for our annual District Ladies Retreat.  Please telephone Darlene Lamos at (802) 635-2970 or get the information from the district web pages.

District Equipping Day

Kevin Hardy will speak at the plenary sessions of our second annual Equipping Day.  Kevin has pastored the church in Concord, NH and is now pastoring the Crossroads Church of the Nazarene near Baltimore.  Kevin serves as District Sunday School Chairman of the Mid-Atlantic District and also served for several years as Chairman of our New England District’s Sunday School Ministries.  

While pastoring at Concord, he began a Sunday School that grew into a large Sunday School.  He has led his current church to enjoy an increase in Sunday School attendance.  

Workshops for several areas of ministry will be available at this November 4 morning and afternoon event.  The day will take place at the Wollaston, MA church on the campus of ENC.   The NYI, NMI, and Chaplaincy Ministries will also be presenting workshops.  

About ten minutes of the first session will be used as our New England District Sunday School Convention.  We will be electing some new members to the Sunday School Ministries Board.  Check The Manual Paragraph 237 for information on electing delegates.  Each church will profit by getting their leaders to attend this event.  

Christmas Sunday School—Make It Special
All of us know about C & E Christians.  Translation:  Christmas and Easter Christians.  We always welcome them to attend and are happy to see them come to Sunday School or Church on special days.  Now is the time to make plans for the Advent Season.

 Programs that involve children usually encourage the children’s parents and families to attend.  Perhaps you will want to plan events for each Sunday of Advent using different age group classes to minister.  Children one Sunday, Junior High and or Senior High teens another Sunday, Adults or Senior Adults for another Sunday…  Congregation involvement and good quality presentations, bathed in prayer and advertised enthusiastically, attract people.  People need the Lord.  Try something new.  Our Sunday School classes can help them discover a relationship with Jesus.  
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Nazarene 

Youth 
International
Rick Gardner, District 
NYI President

Continuing on the Journey Together

Well, the summer is almost over and the snow will be here before we know it!  I had the privilege of attending both Sr. and Jr. High Camps this year, which I thought were great.  In each Camp, several teens made a commitment to serve the Lord: Praise God!  

 We are still trying to make a turn in the structure of NYI.  This year, we instituted the DTC (Disciplinary Task Committee) which is designed to handle any pranks or other problems that may take place during our time together at the Camp, Mt. Climb, or winter Retreats.  Anytime you start something new, you have to make room for adjustments, which is exactly what we are doing.  Our goal, as the NYI Council, is to create an environment where teens can experience the Spirit of God moving in their lives and sense the call to holiness.  We also want to show them that we can achieve this while having fun and leaving out the, “pranks.”

 I am thankful for the great job Fran Wright and Brian Bollinger did this year and their willingness to serve as directors, while Mat Thomas served as their right hand man and did it with the up most enthusiasm.  The comment cards I received showed just how much Mat was liked by both sets of campers.  I am also pleased to say that Nate Patnode and Kelly Miner will be “co-directing” Sr. High Camp next year, so tell your friends and let’s pack the Camp!

 I am, as well as many others, looking forward to the Mt. Climb this year.  I have been praying for no rain, so we can climb Monadnock.  But, if the rain should come, J.R. Polson will have an alternative plan to help us fellowship together.  Last year, J.R. did something that I had not witnessed since I arrived on the District, which was sharing the Word of God to us on Friday night and small group devotions the next morning.  He also came up with a great idea, which was providing our lunches.  This saved many churches from spending too much money on food and having to lug it, along with their teens to the Camp.

 Don’t forget to sign up for the workshops during our District Equipping Day/Sunday School Convention on November 4th.  These workshops are designed to educate and enrich us in many different ways, but most importantly they are there to show how we should be involved in our local Sunday Schools. Mark your calendar and make sure you are there, because you don’t want to miss out.  Hi  

I will leave you with this seed.  The NYI Council and the Camp are looking to bring in a new elective for next year’s Camp, so senior pastors and youth leaders, make sure you do not let your teens miss out.  For more information, check us on the District website (www.nednaz.org) and click on youth.

 In His Grip,
 Pastor Rick Gardner   
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Nazarene 
Missions 
International
Gerry Perry, District Missions President

Mid-Year Check Up Time!

Pastors, I have four questions for you…

· Is prayer for Global Missions and missionaries a high priority in your church?
· Are you teaching your youth and children how to become mission-minded kids?  Are they engaged interactively so they will live missions as a life-style?
· God is transforming thousands of lives every day.  Are we globally aware of the needs and great movement of God?  Mission Curriculum, Reading books, World Mission DVD, Prayer mobilization line, NCM news etc. help us know how to respond to the command of Jesus to “Go into all the world and preach the Gospel.”
· Does your church stewardship reflect the Biblical commands and promises? Jesus’ command to “GO” includes “GIVING.”    World Evangelism Fund (WEF) is the vital lifeline for mission work, evangelism and developing leaders and churches. How is your church doing?
· See pages 10-11 and 62-64 in the Blue District NMI Handbook for more information.
 “Churches are challenged to make missions a priority so the Great Commission will be passed from one generation to another.  An objective must have a plan whereby it can be fulfilled – thus, the Mission Priority One program.”  -Heartline

One Jamboree to Go!

By the time you receive this, the South Shore and North Country Jamborees will be history.  As a reminder to those who live in the Connecticut/Western MA area, the First Connecticut/Western MA Jamboree will be held October 14th, 10:00 a.m.–3:00 p.m. at the Manchester CT Church of the Nazarene, Manchester, CT.  Ramon & Bianca Sierra, Guatemala, will be the missionary speakers.  The Jamboree is for children ages K-6th grade.  Younger children are welcome with adult supervision.  Cost:  $4. per person.  Each person should bring a bag lunch and an offering for the missionaries.  Drinks will be provided.  Teens and adults are encouraged to be helpers!

Pray for...

Missionaries around the world

Connecticut/Western MA Jamboree

Thanksgiving Offering for World Evangelism (WEF)

Plan Ahead…

November- Thanksgiving Offering

“Thanksgiving Offering for the world Evangelism Fund provides an opportunity for us to say thanks to God for all He is doing in our lives.  Our expression of thanks supports the Church of the Nazarene’s work in 150 world areas…As you give to the Thanksgiving Offering His mighty Word will be proclaimed to every tribe, tongue, and nation.  That is truly a great reason for giving thanks!  - Louis Bustle, Director World Mission Department

 Scripture:  “Whoever desires to come after Me, let him deny himself, and take up his cross, and follow ME.”  (Mark 8:34 , NKJV)
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Chaplaincy 
Ministries

Sally Miller, 
District Chaplaincy 
Director

Since Chaplains work outside the doors of the local church, many of us had an opportunity to serve our communities by being involved in 9/11 memorial observations. It is exciting to see how God opens doors of opportunity for us to serve Him. It is such a blessing to be invited to speak at many public events because we are in the category of interfaith workers. It gives us opportunity to bring honor to our Lord.

 

We are looking forward to Pastoral Care Week. It is observed during October while churches are observing Pastor’s appreciation month. It is another time when we have opportunity to reach out to people with the love of God. Usually it is a time of work for the chaplain who may arrange for a special speaker and provide handouts to staff. I always take advantage of this time to pass out Gideon Bibles to the staff at my hospital.  Please give me a call if you would like information about or ideas for Pastoral Care Week.  (508-540-6531)

 

Chaplaincy Ministries is preparing a workshop for the District Equipping Day on November 4th. Anyone who is interested in learning more about Chaplaincy is encouraged to attend as well as those already serving in this capacity. 

 

May God Bless you, Rev. Sally Miller, N.E.D. Chaplaincy Director

DISTRICT NEWS

Mission Strategy Coordinator 

Is your dream "in writing?"  We often think we know what we want to accomplish, but when pressed we find ourselves searching for words; unable to express what we believe God wants.  Try to put your dream on one 8.5 x 11 sheet of paper (or less).  Are you able to write it down?  Does it really say what you want (God wants) it to say?  Does anyone share the dream or is it (for now) just yours.

I have been privileged to listen to several dreams in recent months.  Many have been exciting.  Many are still "in process."  What is God's dream for you?  Is it written down?

God Bless,

Kim Richardson

Mission Strategy Coordinator

New England District Calendar
OCTOBER 2006
 NMI Emphasis: Mission Priority One

Pastor Appreciation Month

 1
Worldwide Communion Sunday

3-4
Clergy Retreat – WHC

6-7
NYI Quiz Meet

6-8
District Women’s Retreat - WHC

10
Mission Area Brunch/Dinner - Boston N. & S. NH in Nashua @ 10 AM and VT/N. NH – Johnson @ 6 PM

12
Mission Area Brunch/Dinner - Boston W/CT & W. MA/RI Uxbridge @ 10 AM 


and SE MA/Boston S/RI/Urban Boston - Wollaston @ 6 PM

14
CT/West. MA Children’s Jamboree 

20-21
ENC Homecoming

27-29
Pastor and Spouses Renewal

28 
District NMI Council Meeting - ENC

28
Children’s Quizzing – Fall Invitational

29
Reformation Sunday

Prayer Requests

Pray that the church will have an major impact for the kingdom of God by ministering to those who have lost so much during the recent flooding.

Pray for our cities and the rise in violence.

Pray for our young people’s protection from violence and the evil one.

Pray for the victims of the hurricanes.

Pray for the churches which were damaged.

Pray for our schools, our teachers, children, parents

Pray for our open churches.

Pray for the sick.

Pray for the lost.


Pray for the persecuted church.

Pray for revival in the district.

Pray for revival in every church.

Pray for our President and his family

Pray for all of our government officials.

Pray for the courts.

Pray for marriages.

Pray for the college.

Pray for our region and our generals. 

Thank HIM for every opportunity to serve!

One in Heart and Mind
Bible Reading for
October 2006

1
Hebrews 8.7-9-7
2
Hebrews 9.8-22
3
Hebrews 9.23-10.10
4
Hebrews 10.11-31
5
Hebrews 10.32-11.7
6
Hebrews 11.8-19
7
Hebrews 11.20-40
8
Hebrews 12.1-13
9
Hebrews 12.14-29
10
Hebrews 13.1-14
11
Hebrews 13.15-25
12
Titus 1
13
Titus 2
14
Titus 3
15
1 Timothy 1
16
1 Timothy 2
17
1 Timothy 3
18
1 Timothy 4
19
1 Timothy 5
20
1 Timothy 6
21
2 Timothy 1
22
2 Timothy 2
23
2 Timothy 3
24
2 Timothy 4
25
John 1.1-28
26
John 1.29-51
27
John 2
28
John 3.1-21
29
John 3.22-36
30
John 4.1-30
31
John 4.31-54
The Bible Reading Schedule is from the “Year of the Bible” website.  You may also read the daily reading on line at:  http://yob.gospelcom.net/reading.php
New England District Church of the Nazarene


PO Box 690513, Quincy, MA  02170-0513


Phone: 617-786-9496, Fax: 617-786-9574


E-mail:  nedoffice@cs.com
   



Jossie Owens
   District Superintendent
Vincent Crouse
   Assistant District Superintendent
To view New England Ministers’ News online, 
go to the New England District website:
  www.nednaz.org.
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One in Heart and Mind�Bible Reading for


January 2006





The Bible Reading Schedule is from the “Year of the Bible” website.  You may also read the daily reading on line at:  � HYPERLINK "http://yob.gospelcom.net/reading.php" �http://yob.gospelcom.net/reading.php�











